

PARKS AND REC minutes 10:40am

Village of Pemberville

Parks, Recreation & Pool Committee Meeting Agenda

- **Date:** Monday, July 27, 2026
-
- **Time:** 10:30 AM ish
-
- **Location:** Pemberville Town Hall, 115 Main St., Pemberville, OH
-
- **Committee Members:** Matt Bohland (Chair) and Pat Rollins
- **Attendees:** K Rollins, M Mazur, J Busdecker, G Steele, C Yaniga, E Campbell, T Dauer

1. Call to Order

2. Roll Call & Introductions

4. Old Business

- **Pool Operations Update:** Review mid-season attendance, daily operations, and concessions. *Talked about fair hours of operation for the pool. The pool needs more chairs and again we thought this could be granted. Hot water issue needs addressed. K Rollins detailed different repairs done at the pool.*
-
- **Facility Maintenance:** Discuss ongoing upkeep at Memorial Park (tennis/basketball courts, playground, and volleyball court). *Tom talked about the need for new garbage cans. This might be another thing we can try to fund through the WCP grant application due in October.*
-
- **Shelter House Rentals:** Review current shelter house rental frequency and reservation policies. *We celebrated the work done by DaySpring Church and everyone that helped update different things at Memorial Park.*
-

5. New Business

- **End-of-Season Pool Schedule:** Determine the closing timeline for the Pemberville Community Pool. *We mentioned extending the splash pads usability hours.*
-
- **Equipment/Capital Improvements:** Discuss funding or donations for new recreation equipment. *Talked about the WCP grant process and different things we would table to be agreed upon for the grant application turned in later. I reviewed the need for inclusive playground equipment hopefully funded through grants.*
-
- **Public Comments & Concerns:** Open floor for resident feedback regarding park facilities. *Joanne brought up looking into leftover mural money and identifying any options for another mural around the park possibly featuring a Memorial Park theme.*

6. Adjournment

Talk to Christina about the swim team, App and funding for it. *She mentioned the usefulness of the programs and we thought we could turn it into the WCP grant situation. After the meeting I phoned Denny Henline and he went over his ideas for future soccer field potential locations.*

